Rotogram  06/28/18 
Kaitlyn led the Pledge, Randy led us in , and Carolyn led us in prayer. 
We had 14 members and 4 guests: Kaitlyn, Linda Cassell visiting Rotarian from South Carolina, Elwood McLarky (guest of Bob), and prospective member Mellanie Shaw. 
Important Dates:
September 18:  Zone Assembly in Montreal
2020 International Convention is in Hawaii so start planning ahead!

Announcements/Club Forum
The Board voted to increase dues from $150 to $160 to cover increases from RI. 

Bob and Marc are working on a budget to present at the July 11th Board meeting. 

Bob shared information about the redesigned Learning Center at rotary.org where we can find courses for all club officer roles and committee members. You will need to create a My Rotary account, log in and go to learn.rotary.org, select "Your Role" under categories, select your role and see what classes are available. 

Kelly would like to organize a Habitat for Humanity work day for the club. Roy will get Kelly in touch with the right folks to tell her what opportunities are available. 

Carolyn has the new road signs and they are beautiful! Sheri will ask her husband if he can help put up the 3 signs. Carolyn will first ask Tom Holmes at the town for approval for the signs. 

Bob received an email with a contract from the Wentworth for the next Ravenous Raffle. We decided to reserve the venue as we will need it for the Raffle or for whatever event we decide to replace it with.  

Auction Update: 
The River Church has generously offered us space in their building for the Auction this year and initially evaluations indicate that our phone system should work just fine there. 

Peter helped Bob with the detective work to resolve a contested item from a previous auction. Bob was also able to arrange for replacement gift certificates after they irretrievably fell behind a bidder's cabinets. 

Bob is still looking for a Chair for the Auction Committee that will help the Vice President organize and execute the event. The following people volunteered to be on the committee: Katey, Deb, Mellanie, Sheri, Kelly, and Nate. 

VP Katey will be out of town the first week of November and is looking to schedule the Auction Nov 12th-15. 

Peking, Elvios, and Hannaford are already on board for overbid prizes, but we need someone to replace Believe in Books' donation of maple syrup because they are no longer sugaring. 

Kelly reminded us all to commit to manning the pick up desk and wondered whether this would be an opportunity to reach out to friends and family from the community. Others worried that someone unfamiliar with the Auction may not be able to handle issues that may arise such as contested items, etc. 
Bob proposed having pick up days only on Saturdays, but John thinks we should have weekday pick up at least for the first week which is traditionally very busy. 

Deb reminded us that accuracy and organization are keys to successful pick ups so that we have fewer issues to resolve in the weeks following the Auction. 

Bob checked supplies and we will need to order more donor slips and other items. 

Happy/Sad Dollars
Allen thought the Changeover went very well even though the clubs available for the putting contest presented some challenges. He was happy to report that his pool is finally happy with nice clear water. He was proud to report  that his daughter received a scholarship from Soroptimist International. Sadly, he was experiencing buyer's remorse about his new recliners - they are just not as comfortable as they should be. He was looking forward to golfing at Sugarloaf with his son and son-in-law. 
Charles was happy to finally see some rain in the Valley. 

Marc was happy to be back. He was also happy that Donna was cleared to walk (not run) in a Disney half-marathon that she has wanted to run for a while. For 3 years, she has planned to run but  had to cancel each time due to health issues. Even though Marc won't be able to go the marathon, he is training with Donna and enjoying some rare time alone with his wife in the process!

Deb was happy to report that her nephew Joey is home early from his tour in Afghanistan!  They were expecting him the end of July but his wife got a surprise phone call this week to meet his plane that very night!

Randy shared a story of enjoying a swim/float off the new(ish) boat before setting a record pace back to the boat after an unknown creature bumped his leg not once but twice beneath the water. After years of celebrating the Ugliest Pontoon Boat in the World, he is proud that the new boat is so nice that friends have asked to have their wedding on it this summer!
Nate was hoping the rain would wash the remnants of Jake's epic water balloon battle off the roof today. He was also happy to see our guest Mellanie. 

Peter M advised us all to look out because his granddaughter got her license this week. His other granddaughter is at the Bolshoi again this summer. 

Our guest Linda was happy to escape the 90 degree weather in South Carolina and enjoy a New England summer for a few weeks. Now that is turning 90 here, she's going back home!

Katey enjoyed a fun night at the Wentworth for the Changeover Dinner. The lovely rain meant she didn't have to get up a 5 am to turn on the sprinkler today. She learned that her son's pain tolerance is pretty low after he got his wisdom teeth out although the post-operative swelling is providing an opportunity to torment him a little bit. 

Carolyn spent the whole day cooking for Rotary and habitat for Humanity only to learn that Habitat cancelled the work day due to weather. She was able to redistribute most of the food to family and folks in the church. She has replaced a few plants that died and others that were stolen from Rotary Park - who steals plants!?!

Kelly was happy to see our guests. 

John reported a beautiful new grand-baby, although his granddaughter had an eclampsia scare and was transported to Maine Med after the delivery. 
Sheri was happy to have won a battle over a fire escape door when the fire chief admitted it wasn't technically necessary, just a good idea - saves about 50K that hadn't been budgeted for! Glad to have all the help from her parents during their visit. 

Mellanie was celebrating 2 years being cancer-free!

Bill had a great time watching the teams flying in and out for the cross-country relay race. His grandson was headed to freestyle camp at Mt. Hood. He was happy for Deb and her family to be welcoming her nephew home from Afghanistan. 

Katilyn was looking forward to a trip to Storyland since there was no summer camp today. 

Bob welcomed our guests and offered a prayer for John's granddaughter. He also celebrated his first meeting as President!

Our guest Elwood gave a dollar because he was happy to be with us. 

Bob adjourned the meeting at 8:35 am. 
